
1 
 

 

 

State of New Jersey 

Department of the Treasury 

 
For Immediate Release:      For Information Contact: 

March 7, 2013                   Bill Quinn 

         (609) 984-6493 

 

Strength in State Revenues Continues in February for Third 
Month in a Row 

February Results 9.5 Percent Ahead of Initial Forecasts 
                                                                                                                                                                            
                

 TRENTON – A second month of strong sales tax collections combined with the continued 
over-performance of the state’s income tax collections made February the third month 
in a row where the state’s revenues exceeded initial forecasts. Overall, February 
revenues were $156 million, or 9.5 percent, ahead of forecasts.  

“February was another strong month for state revenues and the steady gains we 
have been seeing over the past three months add up to a very encouraging trend,” said 
State Treasurer Andrew Sidamon-Eristoff. 

On a year-over-year basis, collections in February were up 6.6 percent for the 
sales tax and 5.1 percent for the income tax. For July through February of fiscal year 
2013, income tax collections were 8.6 percent higher, and sales tax collections were 2.1 
percent higher than those receipts over the same period of time last year. Overall, the 
$14.89 billion the state has collected during the first 8 months of fiscal year 2013 
represents growth of 4.4 percent over the previous year. 

 February also saw a more than 50 percent year-over-year increase in collections 
of the realty transfer tax which is paid when real estate transactions are completed. 
With February’s gain, collections of the tax in fiscal year 2013 are running 7.2 percent 
higher than their level in the prior fiscal year.  

 “The ongoing strength in income and sales taxes combined with a growth in 
realty transfer tax collections could be a sign that a turnaround in the housing market is 
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starting and reflects an ongoing improvement in the state’s economy,” said Dr. Charles 
Steindel, the Department of the Treasury’s Chief Economist. 
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